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October 30, 2024 
 
Mr. Michael S. Snow 
Rocky Mountain Power 
1407 West North Temple, Suite 330 
Salt Lake City, UT 84116 

Data Request Response Center 
PacifiCorp 
825 NE Multnomah St., Suite 2000 
Portland, OR 97232 

 
Re: Rocky Mountain Power’s Proposed Changes to Electric Service Schedule No. 140, 

Non-Residential Energy Efficiency Program; Docket No. 24-035-T09 
 

Dear Mr. Snow: 
 
 The Public Service Commission of Utah (“PSC”) reviewed the September 30, 
2024 filing by Rocky Mountain Power (“RMP”) proposing changes to Electric Service 
Schedule No. 140, Non-Residential Energy Efficiency Program (“Schedule 140”). The 
proposed changes to Sheet Nos. 140.4, 140.5, and 140.6 include: 
 

1. Adjustment to the incentive offerings for motor, building envelope, food 
service, and heating, ventilation, and air conditioning measures; and  

2. Adjustments to incentive structures for variable refrigerant flow (VRF) heat 
pumps, VRF retrofits; and  

3. Expanded equipment eligibility for commercial refrigerators and freezers.  

According to RMP, the proposed changes are intended to align with estimated targets 
RMP identified and plans to include in its November 1, 2024 Deferred Account and 
Forecast Report in Docket No. 24-035-37.1 RMP requests an effective date of 
November 15, 2024. 
 

 
1 See Docket No. 24-035-37, Rocky Mountain Power’s Semi-Annual Demand-Side Management (DSM) 
Forecast Reports. 
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 The PSC also reviewed the comments of the Division of Public Utilities (“DPU”) 
filed on October 15, 2024. No other comments were filed. DPU confirms that RMP 
shared the proposed tariff updates with the DSM Steering Committee on September 
10, 2024. DPU states it is reasonable and appropriate to adjust RMP’s Schedule 140 as 
it enables RMP to update its offerings based on market conditions. Accordingly, DPU 
recommends the PSC approve RMP’s revised Schedule 140 as filed, effective 
November 15, 2024. 
 

Based on the PSC’s review of RMP’s filing, the comments and recommendations 
from DPU, and there being no opposition, the proposed revisions to Sheet Nos. 140.4, 
140.5, and 140.6 in RMP’s Schedule 140 are approved as filed, effective November 15, 
2024. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
/s/ Gary L. Widerburg 
PSC Secretary 
DW#336260 

 


